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Precious Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
    We have been together so long, serving the Lord Jesus Christ, storing up treasures in heaven where 
they’re safe from the destroyer!  One day we will all be together with these treasurers, which are the souls 
of mankind that have been won to Christ. We will all, with them, give all praise to the Lord Jesus Christ 
who is the head of His Body, the church, which by His grace is us!  But not yet!!  We must all keep 
looking for another lost, hopeless, broken-hearted, sheep, who is searching for their Shepard!  Only then 
will they find true rest and peace for their souls! 
    We are still evangelizing and discipling at Solid Rock RV camp on Lake Leon, here in Texas. I recently 
had the great honor and privilege to minister to over 200 hundred men and their sons at a retreat there at 
the camp. The power of the Holy Spirit was very strong and the Lord touched many.  I wish I could put 
into words all that happened and what we all felt at this meeting, but I can’t, I can only say we were all 
blessed beyond measure.  I was humbled to be a part of this wonderful move of the Spirit! 
    Also, there is now a new ministry starting at the camp.  It’s called Redemption House, and is a place 
where men can come to get free from addictions and get spiritual help and guidance too. I will be helping 
counsel these men. Pray for them and those of us who minister to them.  I also am still having the 
campfire meetings every Saturday and Sunday evenings.  We have had many new people come and some 
have given their hearts to Jesus.  I’m privileged to get to teach and disciple some of them afterwards too.  
God is good and keeps us very busy being about the Father’s business! 
    The Lord willing, Brother Sam Harris and possibly some other men will accompany me on a trip down 
to Old Mexico this next winter. If God allows, I would like to go back and check on the Seri Indians that 
Betty and I led to the Lord way back in the 1990’s.  I like to go back and check on some of these previous 
works, when the Lord leads, and see how the believers and doing in their walk with the Lord.  I don’t like 
to plan things too far in the future, because I want to leave it in the Lord’s hands and be sure I’m in God’s 
perfect will.  Pray for this trip that the Lord will bring it together according to His will.  Thank you. 
    Another joy I would like to share with you all is that Brother Sam Harris feels God has called him to 
write a book about my and my family’s service to the Lord. I know that many of you have been waiting 
for years for this to come to pass.  Well, the first volume will soon be ready to publish.  I would love for 
each of you to have one, if possible.  This will be the first volume, with more to follow as it is written.  
There is just too much in 53 years of ministry to put into one volume! We are so excited and pray that this 
book will bless and encourage many, many people, and God will receive ALL the glory.  Without Him 
nothing could have been done! And God bless all of you who down through the years have contributed to 
helping us accomplish everything that has been done for the Lord!! You have been with us through it all, 
and Praise The Lord It hasn’t ended!!  We are still on the battlefront serving Jesus and spreading the 
gospel wherever we go with God’s help and yours!! 
   And last but not least, I want to encourage each of you, dear family of God, don’t be sidetracked by the 
things of earth! It will only cause your mind to lose the reality of God’s presence with you. His loving 
presence exists every moment of every day and is with us, even when all seems wrong around us and 
nothing seems right and we can’t feel it, IT IS STILL there and will never leave you.  Draw close to Him 
and He will draw close to you.  We love each one of you and thank you all for your prayers and support 
they do not go unnoticed.       
                                                                           Yours in the faithful service of Christ our Lord, 
                                                                                  Larry and Betty 


